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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 6, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

The League of California Cities recently announced that a statewide ballot initiative entitled the Local Taxpayers and Public Safety Protection Act, has gathered two thirds of the signatures needed to place it on the November 2, 2004 ballot. The initiative, aimed at requiring voter approval before the state legislature can re-direct local funds, is sponsored by a statewide group uniting under the name Californians to Protect Local Taxpayers and Public Safety. The group is comprised of the League of California Cities, the California Special Districts Association and the California State Association of Counties.  The group must collect 598,105 signatures by April 16, 2004 to place the amendment on the November 2, ballot.  

The initiative is a constitutional amendment that would require a majority vote of the people before the state legislature can take and use local government funds to balance the state budget.  For example, if the state Legislature approved a budget with a property tax shift, California voters would have to vote whether to approve the shift.  It also strengthens existing law that says when the state mandates a program, service or adds cost to local governments, the state must reimburse the local governments in a timely manner for the cost of providing that program or service. 

Since 1992, the state has transferred a portion of property tax revenue from counties to schools under Prop. 98. That shift amounts to more than $1.2 billion taken annually from Los Angeles County, which stands to lose an additional $290 million under Gov. Arnold Schwarzenegger's proposed ERAF property tax shift in the FY 2005 state budget.  If approved, the constitutional amendment wouldn't affect the FY 2005 budget, however, it could change the scope of future budgets.

Should you have any questions regarding this issue, please contact Wilbur Babb, Jr., Manager Local Affairs, at  (213) 922-2267.
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